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Metropolitan King County Council

Regional Water Quality Committee
 
Staff Report

	Agenda Item No.:
	10
	
	Name:
	Beth Mountsier

	Briefing No.:
	[bookmark: _GoBack]2012-B0160
	
	Date:
	October 3, 2012

	Attending:
	Bob Thomas, Sr. Principal Management Auditor, King County Auditor’s Office
Justin Anderson, Sr. Management Auditor, King County Auditor’s Office



SUBJECT:  

A briefing on the Combined Sewer Overflow Audit Report

SUMMARY: 

The King County Auditor’s Office has conducted an audit of the Combined Sewer Overflow Control Program and projects as directed by a 2012 budget proviso.   

Scope 
This audit reviewed the performance of the Wastewater Treatment Division’s (WTD) Combined Sewer Overflow (CSO) Program since the adoption of the Regional Wastewater Service Plan in 1999, and assessed forward-looking plans to comply with state and federal requirements for control of combined sewer overflows by 2030.

Objectives
•	Compile information about CSO expenditures and projects completed since 1999 and their effectiveness at controlling overflows.
•	Evaluate the process and methodology for identifying, selecting, and prioritizing CSO projects. 
•	Evaluate the methodology for estimating the costs of the remaining CSO control projects identified by WTD to bring the County into compliance with state and federal regulations by 2030, and assess the reasons why the estimated cost of compliance has increased since 1999.
•	Assess the regulatory environment influencing CSO control, including whether WTD is achieving compliance in the most cost-effective manner.
•	Assess the cost-effectiveness of the CSO Control Program in achieving the goals of the Clean Water Act.
•	Evaluate WTD’s financial plan and rate model to determine whether it accurately reflects the impacts of the CSO Control Program on future sewer rates, and whether the costs of regulatory compliance are distributed fairly among different types of ratepayers.

Following a briefing of the Council’s Committee of the Whole on Monday, October 1, 2012, the Auditor’s office will distribute digital copies of the audit report to a broad range of stakeholders, including members of the Regional Water Quality Committee.  Hard copies of the report will be distributed at the committee meeting, when the committee is briefed on the report.
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